
Regulation of AirBnBs 
 
“Council notes with concern the unregulated proliferation of AirBnBs and similar types of short-
term lets in Belfast and the impact this is having on communities. In particular, council 
recognises the impact on residents through antisocial behaviour occurring at many such 
properties, the impact on the make-up and character of communities as properties previously 
used as residential homes are switched to short-term lets of this type, and the impact on both 
the affordability of properties and the availability of long-term tenancies in many areas.  
 
Council therefore agrees to write to the Northern Ireland Executive requesting an urgent cross-
departmental review of this issue, and the creation of a robust and effective regulatory and 
licensing system for properties intended for use as short-term lets of this type, including 
capacity to create areas of special concern where the number of properties authorised for 
such use can be capped to avoid an imbalance in housing diversity, affordability and 
availability.” 
 
 
Proposer:  Councillor McKeown 
 
Seconder:  Councillor McCusker 
 
 
 
 

(To be debated by the Council) 


